Great Basin Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda 2016

Date:

Monday, September 05, 2016

| Note taker: Gina Bald

GB MAC/GACC Coordinator:
Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: Summarize the following in 4 min or less:

o Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date

o Significant changes since the last 209

. BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS’s)
. Political Issues / Community Meetings

) Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues

. Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents

. Critical Resource Needs

. Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

Predictive Services:
Weather update:
Basil

Much cooler temperatures and showers to Idaho, western Wyoming and
northern Nevada. Showers and thunderstorms will overspread much of
Idaho, western Wyoming, far northern Nevada and Utah. Snow possible
above 7500 feet across the highest terrain of Idaho and Wyoming. The

Newmershycky southern half of the Great Basin will see the cooler temperatures but remain
on the drier side, especially by the first part of next week as westerly flow
returns...with a gradual warming/drying for all areas this coming week.

GBCC Update: e Very Light IA. 8 new fires for 1 acre

Gina Dingman

Large Fire Growth: 1771 acres

Smokejumpers at 4 Bases

Reposition Day: Cutting loose CWN Helos and rearranging
Exclusive Use Ships

MAC / GBCC
Coordinator
Derrek Hartman

Aviation: Yesterday the first day in 37 days where we hit a point
that resources could start leaving. Feeling good with Aviation,
almost there with Crews.

1

Fire: Pioneer

IC: Martin

Report: Demasters

181065 / 55% /1087 /78.2M

Changes from 209: 765 acreage growth and small bump in cost
Spotting precip on South end. Little to no precip on West side.
South: Suppression rehab — completion in next few days.
Supporting operation in Lowman and Idaho City.

West: Rehab assessment. 250 acre slough off the 555 Road —
contained.

North: Old Fire Scars — moderate fire behavior

East: South of Payette River — old fire scars. Confine/contain.
Critical Resource Needs: Next 48 hrs: 2 IHC

Closures: Forest roads

Level 1 Evacuations in place

Injuries: None

Resources available to reassign or release: None




2 4244 / 5% / 205 / $600,000
Fire: West Government e Minimal fire growth on East Flank — Sheep Rock Mountains
Creek e West: Mop up and secure line
IC: DeMarco e Closures: Erickson Pass Road
e Critical Resource Needs: None
e Resources available for release/reassignment: None
3 1580/ 35% / 235 / $700,000
Fire: Grape e No Report
IC: Teeples
4 14551 /72% / 225/ 6.2M
Fire: Berry e Did not receive expected forecasted precip
IC: Roide e Little growth — still potential to move
e Monitor and prep contingency lines
e Assisted Park with IA and Search and Rescue mission
e T3 Team in-briefing last night. Today is a shadow day. Transfer of
Command 2000 tonight.
e Closures: Flagg Ranch, 2 Campgrounds, Park and Forest Closures
e (ritical Resource Needs: None
e Injuries: None
e Resources Available: None
e Closeout: Tuesday at 1500 in Moose
5 1031/94% /200 /5.36M
Fire: Tie e Cool and cloudy - .2 inch precip received
IC: Bird e 100% Containment at End of Shift
e Monitor and Patrol
e Rapid demob today and tomorrow
e Transition 0600 on Tuesday
e Closeout 1500 Tuesday in Idaho Falls
e Safety Issues: Wet, slick roads
e Closure: FS Roads
e C(ritical Resource Needs: None
e Resources available for release/reassignment: Demobing
resources Tuesday morning
e Last Report
e Discussion if transitioning to T3 or T4
6 4233 / 80% Confinement, 20% Suppression, 48% Total / 38 / 2.7M
Fire: Box Canyon e Concerns: Holiday Traffic around Smith Morehouse
IC: Hillman

Fire Module arriving today

Transfer of Command to T4 at 0600 Tuesday

Monitor Smith Morehouse drainage

Injuries: None

Critical Resource Needs: None

Resources to assign: None

Closures: Ledge Fork Campground, trails. Smith Morehouse open
with no restrictions.

Last Call
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Fire: South Fork Zone
IC: Johnston

/10% / 118 / $683,000

Carrot Fire: 463 Acres. 3-4 more days of indirect contingency
lines.

Black Fire: 522 acres. 0%. Indirect contingency lines.

IR Flight tonight for more accurate acreage

Weather: Less than .10 inch of precip

Moderate Fire Behavior, creeping, smoldering, single tree
torching.

Trail closures

Injuries: None

Critical Resource Needs: None

Resources to assign: None

Date/Time of Next Call:

8/6 @ 0800 MT / 0900 PT




